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¶ Equity is $18,700,000 of which $14,300,000 is donor restricted. 

¶ The Foundation’s invested funds are diversified into Mutual Funds (27%), Common 

Stocks (61%), and Corporate and Government Bonds and Trusts (12%). 

¶ Contribution revenue is $804,000, up $90,000 from the prior year. Investment 

revenue including unrealized gains is $3,171,000 up $2.5 million from the prior year. 

¶ The distribution f
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IV. NOWI
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¶ Paused external marketing. 

¶ Visited multiple facilities in Europe, met with GWO. 

¶ Partnered with Maersk Training. 

¶ Facility Development/Revamped project to best-practice model: 

o Visited/rejected 18 sites, committed to locating in New Bedford. 

o At least six months focused on Duchene Boulevard parcel in 

industrial park. 

 

January 2021 

Bristol entered into a long-term lease for Herman Melville Blvd. 

 

Concurrently in the Industry 

December 2020 - Vineyard Wind pulled permitting review, paused industry and training 

timelines. 

March 2021 - 
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Herman Melville Blvd. MassDEP has agreed the proposed NOWI use is appropriate 

for licensing in the designated port area. 

¶ Activities subject to Chapter 91 authorization include a change in use - any use of 

the authorized premises or structures for a purpose unrelated to the authorized use, 

whether express or implied. An example of such a change in use would be the 

conversion of a commercial fishing establishment to an office building. 

¶ Licenses are in effect for a fixed term not to exceed 30 years, and are renewable for 

additional 30-year terms.  

 

V.P. Kenyon said they have hired an attorney to assist with the Chapter 91 process. He 

introduced Attorney Jamy Buchanan Madeja from Buchanan & Associates to the Boards to 

help answer any questions they might have regarding Chapter 91. 

 

Environmental permitting 

¶ Buchanan & Associates counsels clients on waterfront development, wetlands 

management and actions under the Massachusetts Environmental Policy Act 

(MEPA).  

¶ Buchanan & Associates handles extensive Chapter 91 licensing matters. 

 

Foundation Director Peter Silva asked if Pell grant money was available for this. V.P. 

Kenyon said this is not eligible for Pell.  

 

Foundation Director Silva asked if the accreditation for the NOWI was national. V.P. 

Menard said it was actually global. 

 

Attorney Madeja gave an overview regarding Chapter 91.  

 

Chapter 91 and its impact on the timeline 

¶ Herman Melville Boulevard parcel fit well into the best-practice model and Maersk 

Training highly approved the alignment of its physical attributes with the training 

plan. 

¶ 
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¶ Bristol would be out of compliance with Maersk training contract. 

¶ Bristol is unable to sign contracts with offshore wind companies for training without 

an opening date. 

¶ Competition from other possible training providers growing. 

¶ Timeline for DEP process is always uncertain, although the Program Director has 

personally committed to get this license issued in a timely fashion.  

¶ Supply chain issues may add additional months to the construction process. 

 

The Key Question - Do we begin construction on interior renovations in February 2022? 

Pros 

¶ Start GWO audit earlier. 

¶ Start construction four months earlier. 

¶ Help compete by earlier entry in the market/competition. 

¶ Begin generating cash flow for NOWI leased space. 

 

Cons 

¶ Risk of spending construction money prior to securing all permits and appeal period 

running. Doing renovations permitted but opening could be delayed if decision 

appealed. 

 

Some Questions 

Foundation President Murray asked will money that comes in from vendors be funneled 

through the Foundation. V.P. Kenyon said yes, college management will manage the funds 

similar to that of the Attleboro Campus. 

 




